
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

    
 

 
 

   
 

  
 
      
 

      
        

     
      

       
 

         
         

      
 

        
     

     
      

 
      

  
 

       
 
         

    
  

 
  

 

 

Private and confidential 

Joanne Lees 

19 December 2023 

 

Dear Joanne Lees, 

Health and Care Professions Council 

I write to acknowledge receipt of your email dated 9th November 2023. 

The Fitness to Practice Triage team reviews all new concerns that the 
HCPC receives to decide whether a concern is within the HCPC remit. We 
can only investigate concerns that raise questions about an HCPC 
registrant’s fitness to practise. This means that the individual concerned in 
the matter must have an active registration with the HCPC. 

A review of our Register has revealed that Jodie Hardwick is not registered 
with us. As the individual is not registered with us, these concerns do not 
fall within our remit for further investigation. 

However, I have added her name to our Watchlist. This provides that 
should she attempt to apply for registration in the future, we will take the 
concerns you have raised with us into account when considering whether 
to admit her name to the HCPC Register. 

You can find out more about the Fitness to Practise process via our 
website at: www.hcpc-uk.org. 

Thank you for taking the time to raise this matter with us. 

If you have any questions or queries, please email us at the following 
address ftp@hcpc-uk.org. Alternatively, please do not hesitate to contact 
the department on  

Yours sincerely 

http://www.hcpc-uk.org/
mailto:ftp@hcpc-uk.org


 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Triage Officer 




